
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 NOVEMBER 2009


EX.240/09
AIR QUALITY:  UPDATING AND SCREENING ASSESSMENT REPORT


(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter
The Director of Community Services submitted report CS.51/09 introducing and appending the Council's Air Quality Updating and Screening Assessment Report 2009 for the Carlisle City Council district area, and forming the first stage of the fourth round of review and assessment under the Government's National Air Quality Strategy.

The purpose of the report was to identify any matters that had been changed since the last round of review and assessment (completed by the authority in 2006).  The report fulfilled the requirements of the Local Air Quality Management Process as set out in the Environment Act 1995, the Air Quality Strategy 2007 and all relevant Policy and Technical Guidance documents.

The Director outlined the following key findings of the assessment:

(a)
monitoring data indicated that relevant locations within the Council's Air Quality Management Areas (AQMA) numbers 1-5 remained above the annual mean objective level.

(b)
monitoring data indicated that there were also relevant locations immediately outside the current boundaries of the AQMA number 3 where the mean objective level for nitrogen dioxide had been exceeded.  Further assessment work had concluded that the boundary of the AQMA should be extended.  The AQMA number 3 currently covered a small stretch of Wigton Road (A595) between Ashley Street and Crummock Street, and the further assessment work indicated that it would be necessary to extend the boundary up to and including the Caldewgate roundabout and include a short section of Caldcotes.

(c)
monitoring data had shown that nitrogen dioxide levels had fallen at the majority of monitoring locations around the district from the previous year indicating an overall improvement in air quality.

The Director informed Members that the Council was obliged to consult with the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA), and a copy of the report had been sent for their consideration.  A response had been received confirming that DEFRA was satisfied and had accepted the report.  Further consultation would be undertaken as detailed within report CS.51/09.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder noted that although overall air quality was good, continued monitoring was required in certain areas.  He commended the author for what was a good report.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That it be noted that the Updating and Screening Assessment Report for Carlisle City Council 2009 had been submitted to the Secretary of State in accordance with the requirements of the Environment Act 1995.

2.
That the Council's Air Quality Management Area at Wigton Road (Number 3) be modified to extend the existing boundary up to and including the Caldewgate roundabout and include properties on part of Caldcoates.

Reasons for Decision
To ensure compliance with Council Constitution and with Government and statutory requirements regarding local air quality management.







